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LETTER DATED 20 APRIL 2009 FROM THE PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE OF
THE RUSSIAN FEDERATION AND THE CHARGE D’AFFAIRES OF THE
PERMANENT MISSION OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA TO THE
CONFERENCE ON DISARMAMENT ADDRESSED TO THE SECRETARY-GENERAL
OF THE CONFERENCE TRANSMITTING THE TEXT OF THE JOINT STATEMENT
BY MR. DMITRIY A. MEDVEDEYV, PRESIDENT OF THE RUSSIAN FEDERATION
AND MR. BARACK OBAMA, PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA,
REGARDING NEGOTIATIONS ON FURTHER REDUCTIONS IN STRATEGIC
OFFENSIVE ARMS, MADE IN LONDON ON 1 APRIL 2009"

We have the honour to transmit herewith the Russian and English texts of the Joint
Statement by Dmitriy A. Medvedev, President of the Russian Federation, and Barack Obama,
President of the United States of America, Regarding Negotiations on Further Reductions in
Strategic Offensive Arms, made in London on 1 April 2009.

We would be grateful if this letter and the attached document could be issued and
circulated as official document of the Conference on Disarmament.

(Signed:) Valery Loshchinin (Signed:) Garold N. Larson
Ambassador Charge d’affaires
Permanent Representative of the Permanent Mission
Russian Federation to the of the United States of America
Conference on Disarmament to the Conference on Disarmament

* Originally issued as a document of the General Assembly and the Security Council under the
symbol A/63/814-S/2009/192, dated 9 April 2009.
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Joint Statement by
Dmitriy A. Medvedev, President of the Russian Federation, and
Barack Obama, President of the United States of America,
Regarding Negotiations on Further Reductions in Strategic Offensive Arms

The President of the United States of America, Barack Obama, and the President of the
Russian Federation, Dmitriy A. Medvedev, noted that the Treaty on the Reduction and
Limitation of Strategic Offensive Arms (START Treaty), which expires in December 2009, has
completely fulfilled its intended purpose and that the maximum levels for strategic offensive
arms recorded in the Treaty were reached long ago. They have therefore decided to move further
along the path of reducing and limiting strategic offensive arms in accordance with U.S. and
Russian obligations under Article VI of the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons.

The Presidents decided to begin bilateral intergovernmental negotiations to work out a
new, comprehensive, legally binding agreement on reducing and limiting strategic offensive
arms to replace the START Treaty. The United States and the Russian Federation intend to
conclude this agreement before the Treaty expires in December. In this connection, they
instructed their delegations at the negotiations to proceed on basis of the following:

- The subject of the new agreement will be the reduction and limitation of strategic offensive
arms;

- In the future agreement the Parties will seek to record levels of reductions in strategic
offensive arms that will be lower than those in the 2002 Moscow Treaty on Strategic Offensive
Reductions, which is currently in effect;

- The new agreement will mutually enhance the security of the Parties and predictability and
stability in strategic offensive forces, and will include effective verification measures drawn
from the experience of the Parties in implementing the START Treaty.

They directed their negotiators to report on progress achieved in working out the new
agreement by July 2009.



